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Rabbi Peg  
Kershenbaum 

RABBIôS MESSAGE  -  OCTOBER 2021 

       Context is an important part of how we experience the world. Hereôs a very simple 
example. Before  Aaron and I moved from New York this spring, the real estate agent 
asked if weôd leave some of the d®cor to help stage the house. We were flattered that some 
of our things were deemed attractive (especially since we were told to get rid of our car-
pets, finish the floors and paint everything a [boring] white!) and left them in place. The 
house sold in about three days.  

     Now weôre setting up the new place. The colors there donôt really lend themselves to the items 
weôve loved and displayed for years. In that context, the things that looked beautiful before donôt 
look quite the same. Do we need new furnishings or a different color on the walls? Context is im-
portant. It helps define not only what we display, but who we are.  
     The same can be said of the performance of Gemilut Chasadim, deeds of loving-kindness. Every-
one, whether religiously observant or not, is at one time or another inspired to get involved in help-
ing others.  But when the context is framed by your Jewish values and your Jewish identity, the 
deeds take on a special sparkle.  
      These days we hear about the rise of anti-Semitism. Maybe youôve taken to tucking your chai or 
your mezuzah under your shirt. When you come to the synagogue, perhaps you are relieved to see 
our constables Roger or Dennis on guard. One way Bônai Harim has pushed back against this dan-
gerous prejudice is by showing up to serve or support the larger community, demonstrating to all 
that Jews are a valuable part of society. Ever since the days when the congregation met in the base-
ment of the Catholic Church down the road, weôve enjoyed a good relationship. We have loved our 
neighbors and they return the mitzvah!  
      We have been members of the interfaith groups atop the mountain and in the larger Monroe 
County area. We may be few in number, but we shine among them as so many Jewish stars! I think 
that it is important that we do things within the context of our Judaism, not only within the   secular 
context where the activities often occur.  
      Later this month there will be a fair run by the Monroe County police forces and by Monroe 
County United. The idea is to introduce the people of the county to their diverse neighbors and to 
improve relations between the police and the populace and among the different elements of the     
society we live in. Different houses of worship will be participating, proudly displaying who they  
are and what they do. This would be a lovely context for us to enter, bringing our values with us.  
Interested in taking part? Let me know at rabbipeg@verizon.net  

SAVE THE DATE    

 Tues.  Oct.  19   7:00 PM       Board Meeting - Zoom 
  
Wed.   Oct.   20  12 Noon        Stacy Schmooze  
          7:30 PM      Torah Study MJC - Zoom 
 
Sat.     Oct.    23  10:15 AM     Shabbat Service 
  
Wed.   Oct    27   12 Noon       Stacy Schmooze  
           7:30 PM     Torah Study MJC - Zoom 

Wed.  Oct. 
 
 
Sat.    Oct.  
 
 
Tues. Oct.          

  6 
 
  
  9 
 
 
12 

 12 Noon 
  7:30 PM 
 
10:15 AM 
   
   
  1:00 PM 
  7:30 PM 

Stacy Schmooze 
Torah Study MJC - Zoom 
 
Shabbat Service 
Installation of Officers 
 
Book Club on Zoom 
Endowment Mtg. on Zoom 

Wed.  Oct.. 13 12 Noon 
  7:30 PM 

Stacy Schmooze 
Torah Study MJC - Zoom 

Fri.    Oct. 
 

15   6:30 PM Kabbalat Shabbat Service 
*Earlier  Time 

Sat.   Oct. 16 12:30 PM Womenôs Torah Study Zoom 
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                      This is a copy of my HHA. I believe it is worth repeating:  
         Here we are September 15th, 2021 - approximately 18 months since the start of a global    
pandemic. Have things changed for you? Initially I was one of those crazy people wiping down my 
groceries, stuck inside, secluded from everyone including family. Like you, I am sure, I spent many 
days and nights reading, baking, and binge watching the latest releases on Netflix, Hulu, or Prime. 
Desperate for some human connection I began what is affectionately is known as ñSchmooze with 

Stacyò. It began early Fall, just as my presidency began, on the porch of Mountain Top Lodge. Anyone who 
wanted to join us came and chatted. Originally, I thought I might get some temple history but it quickly mor-
phed into life discussions - family, children, in-laws-out-laws, the best websites to buy this or that, who went 
to what junior high school - even if it was many, many years apart, where did you grow up, and what can the 
temple do next on Zoom? The truth is I think I love it as much as-or if not more than my diehards do. We 
stayed outside in the freezing cold as long as we could and then by late October we took it to Zoom where we 
remained until Spring. We are back in person meeting weekly and we even gained some new members. All 
are welcome.  Come visit me on Wednesdays at noon. 
        It has not been an easy year for anyone and for some of our congregants it has been extremely difficult. 
But through it all, our Bônai Harim family has been there. To paraphrase our prayerbook, we have erred by 
email and erred by Zoom. We have failed to reach out when it would have helped, and sometimes reached out 
in ways that were not helpful. We have misspoken and been insensitive, For some, we have returned to in-
person programming too slowly, and for some, we have moved too quickly. We have struggled with technolo-
gy online (especially ME!), and we have struggled with technology in the building. We may have missed op-
portunities to build relationships, and have failed to make some people feel appreciated. For all those missteps 
and more, we ask for your forgiveness. Thank you for giving us the chance to correct our mistakes by bring-
ing them to our attention. We certainly appreciate those who share their ideas and volunteer their time to be 
part of the solution. May we continue to build our community together, improving as we go. Thank you for 
the opportunity to do better. We canôt promise that we will always get it right the first time, but we promise to 
make continuous improvements a priority.  
       For me personally, taking on the role of President has been exciting. It has been a year of growth in ways 
I could never have imagined. The relationships and friendships have been deep and heartfelt and yes some-
times challenging. Iôve had the opportunity to speak with Constables and contractorsðtrust me this kid from 
Brooklyn had no idea what macadam was. I am trying my best and believe me when I tell you that all I hope 
for is that Bônai Harim continues to have a long history here in the Poconos. I would like to take this oppor-
tunity to personally thank my fellow board members and committee chairs for all of their hard work. Especial-
ly the tech and ritual committees for seamless services. And of course, the Rabbi for her support and guid-
ance. Together we have offered engaging, fun, and sometimes delicious programming. Let us know what you 
would like to see or do this year.  
      This, ladies and gentleman, is our 25th anniversary year-- a true milestone that should be celebrated! Early 
on, the board made a difficult decision to postpone our celebration until it would be safer for everyoneôs 
health. We now have a date!  If you have not done so yet, please mark your calendars for Sunday May 15th, 
2022.                      
       Consider thisðthe future of Judaism here on the mountain is in our hands, and we canôt take it for grant-
ed. What do you want the Jewish future here on the mountain to be? Together we can build our path forward. 
This year my hope for this high holiday appeal is 100 percent participation. I am sure you all know that no 
synagogue can survive on dues alone. We need fundraisers and grants, and the kindness and generosity of our 
members. Of course, we will be thankful for any amount you can give but the more generous the better!! A 
board member joked and said my entire presidency will be judged by the High Holiday Appealðwow the 
pressure is real!! So I am asking for each and every one of you to make a donation in 
the coming days and earmark it HHA so that I can sleep at night.  
       May the year be filled with love, laughter, good health, joy, surprise, peace, fun, and time spent with fam-
ily and friends. May we always remember those we have lost and honor their memories by practicing tikkun 
olam. Do good, be kind, make a difference, tell and show people you love them, enjoy every little moment. 
May you have an easy and meaningful fast and may you be inscribed in the book of life.  
 
Lôshana Tova! 
 

PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE - OCTOBER  2021                                                                                    by Stacy Mitgang 
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NETTING IT OUT                                                                                     by Honi Gruenberg 

       
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I had posted this on Facebook many years ago.  I am thankful for this time of year when I am reminded to do 

better.  To be a person who is open to forgiveness and not so quick to judge.  To be a person who is aware that 

there is so much love in the world, country, county, town and especially in our little synagogue on the moun-

tain. May this be a better year for all.  Wishing you health, hope and happiness! 

 

ZOOM COORDINATOR                                                                                                            by Gary Morris                                          

     Hello- my name is Gary Morris and I am the ñZoom Coordinatorò for Bônai Harim. We now 
have our own account with Zoom that is available for the use of Temple business. Should you 
be organizing something for the Temple and wish to have it available on Zoom, we can accom- 
modate it. We have established an email address for the temple - bnaiharimpa@gmail.com.  
Send to that email the following information: your name, email address, name of event,  
date/time/duration (up to 30 hours).  
      There are also the following options: Invitees can join at any time? Mute upon entry?  
Entry only when admitted by host?  Record to the cloud?  
      I will either set up the Zoom and send you the details or let you know that someone else has  
your time frame claimed. 
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                               NO ONE SAID HAPPY BIRTHDAY  OR ANNIVERSARY TO YOU? 

THE TALIBAN OUR MISHPUCHA (Family)?                                                 by George Novick       

          Afghanistan is one of the mysteries of Jewish history. Is it the home of some of the Ten 
Lost Tribes of Israel?  Are the Pashtun tribes the descendants of Israelites who were exiled by 
the Assyrians 2700 years ago? It may be a stretch to think so but there is some tantalizing evi-
dence that suggests it may be true. Before the rise of Islam in the region, an oral tradition of 
many Pashtuns referred to themselves as Bani Israel (Sons of Israel). Many Islamic travelers 
and historians as long ago as the 13th century reported that this was claimed to be part of the 
Pashtun culture. Some westerners, visiting what is now Afghanistan, were convinced that the 
Pashtuns were the long lost descendants of the Israelites.  
        In 1858 Joseph-Pierre Ferrier, a French soldier and author who wrote several books on  
Afghanistan and the Afghans, wrote that a chief of one of the Pashtun tribes, the Yusefzai (sons 
of Joseph), had presented the Shah of Persia with a Bible written in Hebrew as well as other 
items used in their ancient worship. A former President of Israel, Yitzchak Ben-Zvi in his 1957 
book, The Exiled and the Redeemed, which dealt with far flung Jewish communities, had a 
chapter on Afghan tribes and the traditions of their origin. While these are only shreds of infor-
mation and cannot prove a definite relationship between the Pashtuns and the Lost Tribes of 
Israel, it is fun to think of it as a possibility. One last thing, Pashtun practices include circumci-
sion on the eighth day and a refraining from mixing meat and milk.  
        Thank you to Jerry Goodstein for forwarding this article from the Jerusalem Post, Septem-
ber 9, 2021, to me.  

       Congregation B'nai Harim's eleventh annual golf outing was a huge success.  We 
played golf at Pinecrest Golf Club and enjoyed a wonderful dinner at the Lake Naomi 
Club.  Ninety one golfers and  121 people at dinner made this our biggest outing yet 

and many people worked to make it possible. Lew Stolzenberg and Phyllis Miller co-chaired 
the event with a hard working golf committee of Frank Ambrosio, Joe Bedrick, Arnie Gwirtz-
man,  Alice Hauser, Ellen Kagan, Aaron Kershenbaum, Phil Michel, Lauren Miller, Leslie 
Stine, Shelly Wismer, and Carol Yates.   
     Our volunteers worked to plan the event for months ahead of time and all day during the 
outing to make everything go smoothly.  Our volunteers were:  Sheryl Ambrosio, Gwen      
Borowsky, Steve Bram, Eileen Chimerine, Sheila Cohen, Lee Emerson, Jen Feldheim-Gray, 
Lori Gleason, Ellen Gwirtzman, Rabbi Peg Kershenbaum, Lynn Kornblau, Lauren Miller, Jeff 
Sartorius, Skip Spady, Lisa Spector, Irene Stolzenberg, Gail Tauriello and Al Wismer.   
      Lew and Phyllis would like to thank all the members of the golf outing committee and all 
the volunteers who worked with us to make the day a success.  Planning for next year's outing 
has already begun.  Frank Ambrosio and Lauren Miller will be our new co-chairs and we are 
sure they will do a wonderful job.  We all look forward to our 12th annual golf outing!  News 
of the plans will appear in the bulletin and the online news so watch for updates.  We hope 
many of you will volunteer to help to make it an even bigger success by playing in the event, 
encouraging others to play, joining us for dinner and asking for sponsorships and donations 
from local businesses.  
 
Lew and Phyllis 

GOLF OUTING REPORT                                                                       by Phyllis Miller & Lew Stolzenberg  

                
            If you want good wishes and have not seen your name up in lights, please provide    
                              Honi  Gruenberg with your birthday(s) and anniversary.  
                      Please send to gruenberg.honi@gmail.com or call (570) 620-9315.  

mailto:gruenberg.honi@gmail.com
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    DONATIONS                                                     

 
From:   Dorothy Jablonka 
In memory of: 
1. Her Brother, David Bernard 
Fisch. 

2. Her Uncle, Samuel Spielvogel. 
 
From:  Helen Heeren 
In memory of her Husband, Edward 
Berkowitz. 
 
From:  Al Schips 
In memory of his Mother, Lena 
Schips and his Father, Mark Schips. 
 
From:  Meredith Stempel 
In memory of her Mother, Annette 
Stempel. 
 
From:  Alice & Ed Hauser 
In memory of Aliceôs Mother,       
Harriet Hirt. 
 
From:  Marian R. Tabak 
In memory of her dearest  Mother, 
Lillian L. Blum. 
 
From:  Stacy Mitgang 
In memory of her Father, Michael 
Bayer. 

YAHRZEIT FUND BEAUTIFICATION FUND GENERAL FUND 

 
From:   Maddi Kane - Keeping the 
Faith. 
To:  All my Brother & Sister Congre-
gants, both old and new.  ñFor this 
particular Rosh Hashanna - Yom 
Kippur of 5782, the words of Refresh, 
Reflect and Renew, take on greater 
meaning. So letôs hasten to bring on 
the honey, apples, sweetness and 
enjoy a light-hearted respite from 
world events and provide a happy 
interlude with our dearest family and 
friends, with outstretched arms and 
loving hearts.  May you all enjoy the 
Blessings of Good and Better Health, 
and safety, while continuing to reach 
out and touch those we love and the 
institutions we cherish.ò  
From:  Steve Bram 
 
From:  Dr. Mel & Susan Burchman 
Wishing all a Happy New Year. 

From:  Arlyn & Dave Bialick 
1. To Mr. Irv Breier - Our best wish-
es for a fast and complete recov-
ery. 

2. To Mr. Howard Miller - Our best 
wishes for a fast and complete 
recovery. 

3. To Mr. Irwin Fishman and Family  
Our condolences on the passing 
of your beloved wife, Diane.  Our 
heartfelt thoughts go out to you 
and your family. 

4. To Mr. Len Dinnerstein - Mazel 
Tov on the marriage of your son, 
Andres, to Mario Fuentes. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

New Members 
  

Hope & Michael Fisher 
 

Diana Rau Siegal 
 

Irene Scolnick 
 

Jodi Aronson   
                         &  

Michael Alexander 
 

Lauren Miller 
 

Frank Ambrosio 

             

RABBIôS DISCRETIONARY 
FUND 

From:  Honi Gruenberg & Skip Spady 
 
1. Wishing Stan Kapitansky a 
speedy recovery . 

2. Wishing Irene Stolzenberg con-
tinued good health and news. 

3. Congratulations to Meredith and 
Mikhail on the birth of their 
grandson. 

4. Congratulations to Lisa and Abby 
on the birth of their grandson. 

5. Thank you to all who helped 
make our high holidays such a 
success. 

        Birthdays/Anniversaries/
Yahrzeit  Remembrances  

 On page 6 

FROM THE EDITOR                                                 by Honi Gruenberg 

       Thank you to the Adult Education Committee and Dr.  Norma 
Krasne Levine for the Scams, Schemes and Healthcare Fraud 
presentation.  We learned so many ways in which to protect our-
selves and our privacy thanks to Normaôs presentation.  
      Enclosed in this newsletter is the resource directory from Normaôs 
presentation. 

BOOK CLUB FOR  OCTOBER                     by Barbara Kapitanksy 

      We selected for our next read, "The Book Smugglers" by 
David E. Fishman. This is the unbelievable story of ghetto 
residents as well as partisans, who rescued thousands of 
rare books and manuscripts from the Nazis and the Soviets 

by hiding them on their bodies, burying them in bunkers, and smug-
gling them across borders. It is a story of heroism and resistance to 
risk one's life to save Jewish literature and art.  
     The B'nai Harim Book Club for October will meet on Tuesday, 
October 12th at 1 PM on Zoom.   All congregants of the temple are 
invited to join us.  

          WITH  MANY THANKS 

      
    Bônai Harim  
    would  like to 
thank the  Umenôs 
and the  Novickôs 
for the  beautiful    

                    High Holiday flowers. 
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               OCTOBER                            
2    Samuel Spielvogel    6 TISHRI      
4    Etta Kershenbaum   28 TISHRI     

  5    Jane Korman                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
  6    Jacqueline Herskowitz       30 TISHRI 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
  8    Etta Thaler                   2 CHESHVAN                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
11    Sharyn Dockswell                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
13    Ellis Aronson 
        Gerald Alan Cantor      7 CHESHVAN                                                                                                                      
14    Edward Goldstein         8 CHESHVAN                                            
15    Georgy Leybinsky                                                                       
17    Sol Brown 
        Louis Seger                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
19    Louis Detkin                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
20    Adele Morrison Ciporen 14 CHESHVAN 
        Ann Heideband                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
23    David Hutter                                                                                                                                                                
24    Betty May                                          
25    Sidney Goldman 
         Pearl Hutter 
         Rose Landau  
27     Harry Mustokoff   
29     Rose Hutter  
31     Gertrude Kelmans                                   
         Anna Wilder                  25 CHESHVAN 
                                         

 YAHRZEIT  REMEMBRANCE  CELEBRATIONS 

    
 
 
 
 
                

  If you take photos at any Temple function,  
PLEASE send them to my e-mail  at    
lhstine@gmail.com  and identify the occasion 

and the faces.  These photos  make our publicity 
more interesting to the community.          

IF YOU TAKE PHOTOS 

Birthdays 

 

     When you put a person onto the Mi Shebeirach List, 
it should be with personôs permission.  Would the per-
son like to be listed with their English or Hebrew name? 
Please include a contact name and telephone number 
so that Rabbi Peg may follow up with the person or with 
the member who placed the name on the list.   
     Our policy now states that the list will be limited to 
members and their immediate family (parents, grand-
parents, siblings and their spouses, children and their 
spouses, grandchildren and their spouses).  Congre-
gants are strongly encouraged to mention any person 
aloud at the appropriate time during the service, so we 
can pray for their improved health.   
   Please remember to have the personôs name re-
moved if they no longer needs to be on the list. 

MI SHEBEIRACH LIST 

      
  Jewish Family Service is in need of   Kosher 
food and toiletries marked with a recognized 
symbol.  Please  remember to bring a donation 

of at least  one item when you visit the synagogue.  All 
items must be kosher, unopened and within the expi-
ration date on the packaging.  If each one of us 
brings one can or box of food each time we come to 
the Temple, it will make a real difference to the needy 
in our community.  You can also write a check to 
ñJewish Family Service of Northeast Pennsylvaniaò and it 
will be delivered. It is also tax deductible.  
      Thank you and keep up the great work. We hope you 
will continue to be generous throughout the year.   

JEWISH FAMILY SERVICES 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Dottie Schips October 6

Aaron KershenbaumOctober 9

Ira Miller October 9

Jodi Aronson October 10

Harvey Mitgang October 15

Joseph Bedrick October 17

Ellen Kagan October 26

Richard Miller October 28

William Shaid November 2

Gary Morris November 14

Larry Altman November 21

Sheryl Ambrosio November 21

Barbara Abrams November 26

Cathy & Larry Altman October 13

Phyllis & Allen Rubel October 16

Gwen Borowsky & David CampOctober 24



ENDOWMENT FUND                                                                                                                    by Steve Bram 

       At our Congregational Meeting on July 24, 2021, it was announced 
that the Board had  voted to establish an Endowment Fund for the ben-
efit of the synagogue. The Fund would allow members of the congre-
gation to make gifts to the synagogue while still living or through their 
estates. A fund manager was selected after consultation with our local 

Jewish Federation which also has an Endowment Fund. 
      To initiate the Fund, the Board proposed to use existing funds in our TDAmeritrade and 
bank accounts. Investment of B'nai Harim funds requires approval of the congregation but ma-
terials to support our recommendation were not yet available. As a result, it was moved and the 
congregation voted to invest the TDAmeritrade funds, approximately $6000, and $5000 from 
bank deposits into the proposed Fund, subject to a presentation by the Fund Manager. 
     We are pleased to announce that a Zoom Meeting will be conducted for the membership on 
October 12 at 7:30 pm. The Fund Manager, The Jewish Community Foundation (JCF), and its 
investment partner will discuss investment strategies and performance results. You are invited 
to submit questions in advance or via Zoom Chat so they may be answered during the session. 
You can send questions to me at "brownout@ptd.net" or Lisa Spector at 
"Lisadspector@gmail.com". 
      I hope many of you will attend the meeting to learn more about the Fund investment pro-
gram. A link to join the meeting will be sent to all members before the meeting date. The meet-
ing will also be recorded and made available on another day for those who can not attend on 
October 12. 

          YAHRZEIT NOTIFICATION 

    
   Our Yahrzeit list is open not only to 
those who have plaques, but to the en-
tire congregation. This will allow you 

to remember your loved ones on their anniversary 
date. The forms available at the Temple can be   com-
pleted and returned  directly to me. With this infor-
mation, a reminder will be sent to you at the appropri-
ate time, and the name of your loved one will be add-
ed to our kaddish list for that date. 
     If you have any questions, please feel free to con-
tact me directly at bspoco@verizon.net, or by phone 
718-428-2140 or 570-646-4668.  
Sincerely,  
Stan Kapitansky,  
Yahrzeit Committee Chairperson  

MEMORIAL 

 
 REMEMBER YOUR LOVED ONES BY  
ADDING THEIR NAMES TO OUR  

MEMORIAL BOARD  

      The cost for each plaque (one name per 
plaque) is $236. A minimum of $50 must ac-
company each request. The balance can be paid 
over one year for 1 or 2 plaques and/or two 
years for more than 2 plaques. For further infor-
mation, please contact Stan Kapitansky, (718) 
428-2140 or e-mail me at bspoco@verizon.net.  
Copies of the order form will be available at the 
temple, or you may download a copy directly 
from the web site.   
  Stan Kapitansky,  
 Yahrzeit  Chairperson    

TREE OF LIFE  

    Dear friends!  Every leaf on our beautiful 
Tree of Life is filled with your good news and 
events.  Itôs time to order a new batch!  I am 

ready to take your orders.  Each leaf costs just triple 
Chai ($54.00) and will be engraved to your specifica-
tions.  To place your order, please contact  Julia 
Shaykevich at (570) 620-0104  or contact her by 
email at juliett72@yahoo.com    

WEEKLY ONLINE ANNOUNCEMENTS 

     In addition to the monthly newsletter, 
we publish a weekly online newsletter 
for all members with e-mail  addresses 

and Internet access.  
        If you do not want to receive email anoun- 
cements or you cannot access the Internet, 
please call Richard Feman 570-355-5124 or 516
-481-6114. 
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Congregation 
Bônai Harim 
PO Box 757 

5349 Pocono Crest Road 
Pocono Pines, PA, 18350 
http://www.bnaiharimpoconos.org 

PHONE: 
Message Center 
(570) 646-0100 

 
  E-Mail: 

rwbs@hotmail.com 
 

DIRECTIONS 
Driving East on Route 940, turn right 
at the Pocono Pines traffic light at Route 
423, continue on Pocono Crest road 
(formerly Sullivan Road)  about 1&1/2 
miles. Synagogue on left (before reach-
ing 940).   
Driving West on Route 940, turn left at 
intersection of Pocono Crest Road 
(formerly Sullivan Road), and the Syna-

gogue will be on the right.(approx. 
1/10th of a mile). 

 
Next Board Meeting date:  Tuesday, Oct. 19th at 7:00 PM  To be put 
on the agenda, contact Stacy Mitgang at (609) 203-5082 no later than five 
days prior to the meeting.                                                                                                                                                                                     

ABOUT THE NEWSLETTER 

  This is your newsletter, and we want your input. When 

you have any news to share, please let us know so we 

can publish it. 

  Deadline is the 20th of the month. News can be sent 

(using WORD) to Paula Guenst at rwbs@hotmail.com. 

  The newsletter is published each month. Newsletter 

subscriptions are available for $18 per year to non-

members of Congregation Bônai Harim. Please contact  

Barbara Feman. 

  In addition to the monthly newsletter, we distribute 

weekly online announcements to all members with         

e-mail  addresses and Internet access.  If you have not 

been receiving this please contact  Richard Feman at 

570-355-5124 or 516-481-6114. 

CONGREGATION 
BôNAI HARIM 
PO Box 757 

5349 Pocono Crest Road 
Pocono Pines, PA 18350 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RECURRING SCHEDULES 
 
Services Sat. 10:15 AM 
Shabbat Dinner Fri. 6:30 PM 
Monthly Shabbat Fri. Evening 
   Service 6:30 PM 
Religious School Sat. 9:00AM 
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Rabbi:   Peg Kershenbaum  
Pres.:    Stacy Mitgang 
VP:        Lisa Spector 
Sec.:     Sheryl Ambrosio 
Treas.:  Steve Bram 
Editor:   Honi Gruenberg  
Member of the URJ - Union For 
Reform Judaism 

The members of Bônai Harim 
are a very caring, close group 
but sometimes a member needs 
a little extra help.   If you 
know of someone who needs a 
phone call or a visit, please 
either encourage them to call 
the Rabbi directly or email her 
yourself to let her know one of 
her congregants needs help. 

  
DEADLINE FOR ARTICLES FOR THE NOV. NEWSLETTER  IS OCT. 20TH. 

NEED SOME CHICKEN 
SOUP 

NEED A CALL FROM  
RABBI? 

KNOW SOMEONE WHO 
DOES?  

    If you have recently moved, please send your new information to Paula 
Guenst at rwbs@hotmail.com She will update the Membership list and gener-
ate a new list. 

 NEW ADDRESS? 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

DISCLAIMER 
     
The opinions expressed in this publication are those of the respective author(s). 

They do not  purport to reflect the opinions or views of  
Congregation Bônai Harim or its members.  



PATRONIZE BõNAI HARIMõS ADVERTISERS 
YOUR PRINT PROJECTS ARE OUR PRIORITY 

Let The UPS Store print your next project. 
No job too large or small - Newsletters, flyers, manuals  

-A variety of finish options- 

3308 ROUTE 940, MT. POCONO, PA 18344 
 (570) 839-8010   (570) 839-8020 

Store 5501@theupsstore.com 


